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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Recommendation that the Broward College District Board of Trustees authorize an amendment to the 

original subaward agreement with Daytona State College on the Florida Job Growth Workforce 

Training Grant 

Total Grant Amount: $1,300,000.00, Match Required: No

Presenter(s): Steven Tinsley, Vice President of Workforce Education and Strategic Partnerships 

I.Describe the purpose of the grant.

In 2023, Broward College received a Florida Job Growth Workforce Training Grant from the Florida 
Department of Economic Opportunity (now Florida Commerce) in the amount of $6. 7 Million to provide CDL 
training and address a shortage in the commercial driving workforce. The grant included subawards of $1.3 
million for Daytona State College, $1.5 million for Northwest Florida State College, and $1.3 million for 
Valencia College. This amendment will modify the scope of work of the subaward agreement with Daytona 
State College allowing Daytona State to use an amount not to exceed $47,395 in grant funds to complete 
renovations and installations in the parking lot where CDL training is provided. A copy of the original subaward 
agreement is included here. This amendment has been reviewed and approved by Florida Commerce (formerly 
FL Department of Economic Opportunity). This amendment does not change any of the original award 
amounts.

2.Describe the College's plans for meeting the grant requirements. Include details such as staffing plan 

and how any match requirements will be met.

Broward College and the three partner colleges have successfully met their initial targets for numbers of 
students trained to receive their CDL, are all on track to meet our mid-point targets for students trained and to 
spend all grant funds by June 2026, as outlined in Broward College's agreement with the Department of 
Economic Opportunity (DEO). Training will continue beyond June 2026, until a total of more than 9,000 
individuals receive CDL training from the partner institutions. Broward College and the three partner colleges 
submit reports to DEO quarterly and are in compliance with all requirements and guidelines established by the 
Department. We work closely with DEO staff to address any modifications to plans that are needed and may 
request approval to use grant funds for facility renovations and improvements that are aligned with our CDL 
training goals.

This Executive Summary is approved by: 

Steven Tinsley 

Vice President of Workforce Education and Strategic Partnerships 








